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Listing of Water Fountain, Captain Street, 
Coleraine. 
 

24th February 2016 

PLANNING COMMITTEE 

  

For Decision 
 
 
1.0 Background 
   
1.1   On 16th December 2015 the Northern Ireland Environment Agency (NIEA) wrote 

to Council advising that the listing of the Water Fountain at Captain Street, 
Coleraine, is being considered under Section 80(1) of The Planning Act (NI) 2011 
(see report at Appendix 1). 
 

1.2  The fountain is classified as “…a rare surviving example of its type within the 
context of Northern Ireland….of historical interest as it predates mains water 
installation; it is thought that a bore hole drew spring water from 80ft below. 
Significant also from a social perspective as a supply of fresh water to local 
residents, many of whom would not have this facility within their own homes; as 
such it became an informal gathering point.” 
 

1.3   NIEA has requested Council’s view on this proposed listing within 6 weeks of the 
date of the letter sent (by 27th January 2016). However, planning officials have 
agreed an extension on this date to allow for presentation of the proposal at the 
February Planning Committee Meeting, following which a response will issue 
immediately from the Head of Planning to NIEA. 
 

 
2.0 Recommendation 

Linkage to Council Strategy (2015-19) 
 
Strategic Theme 

  
Protecting and Enhancing Our Environments and 
Assets 
 

Outcome Pro-active decision making which protects the natural 
features, characteristics and integrity of the Borough 
 

Lead Officer Sharon Mulhern 

Cost: (If applicable) N/A 
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2.1 IT IS RECOMMENDED that Members agree to the listing as detailed at Appendix 

1 and response by Head of Planning as detailed at Appendix 2. 
 











 
 
 
 
 
Ms Geraldine Brown 
DOE - Historic Environment Division 
Historic Buildings Unit 
Klondyke Building 
Cromac Avenue 
Gasworks Business Park        Tel: 028 7034 7137 
Lower Ormeau Road 
Belfast 
BT7 2LA 
  
 
Dear Ms Brown, 
 
 
Re: Listing of Water Fountain, Captain Street, Coleraine. 
 
 
Thank you for your letter, dated 16th December 2015, in relation to the proposed 
listing of the water fountain named above. I can advise that the proposal was listed 
for decision at the Causeway Coast & Glens Borough Council Planning Committee 
on Wednesday 24th February 2016.  
 
I can now advise that Council’s view on the proposed listing is as follows: 
 
Planning Committee resolves to agree/disagree with the proposed listing of the 
Water Fountain, Captain Street, Coleraine. 
 
Please do not hesitate to contact me should you have any further queries regarding 
this. 
 
 
Yours faithfully, 
 
 
 
Denise Dickson 
Head of Planning 
 
      

Date:  24th February 2016 
Your Ref:  HB03/16/019    
Our Ref:     CITOS 21/16 
(Please quote at all times)  
  
 
 

Local Planning Office 
County Hall 
Castlerock Road 
COLERAINE 
BT51 3HS 


